Dear Praying Friends,

We have so many blessings for which to thank the Lord! He has always proven His Word to be "true and righteous altogether (Psalm 19:9b)."

We are sorry for getting so far behind with our prayer letters, so this is an update.

In February Georg had cataract surgery, and then In April we went to Puerto Rico with our son David, and some of his workers, to replace a roof on the church destroyed by Hurricane Maria. Opal helped in the library of the school during that week.

Arriving back in Michigan, it was a big rush of planning and preparation, as the "once every five year" Zimmer Family Reunion was scheduled for that July fourth week. We had all the family together again, with a few extra! We had family singspirations and devotional time each day, with a different son presenting a challenge, sons-in- law leading music, prayer etc. Families presented music specials, and it was a sweet time.

God is so gracious to give us family! "God setteth the solitary in families (Psalm 68:6a)."

Then after the reunion, since several of the families were on furlough, some were able to come back for a week or two, which was a gift to us, and a blessing!

In October a niece was married in Greenville, and we had no idea that every family would be able to attend, so we enjoyed a mini-reunion there! At that time, we were able to attend a couple of services at Faith.

We look forward to our trip to Yap, where Georg will install AC and help with wiring for the Yap Christian school building project. We will be helping with ministry too in any way needed, and we are awaiting the details.

We will keep you posted in a timelier manner!

Thank you for your faithful prayer and support.

Praising Him,

Georg and Opal Zimmer

New Gutters



Dave



Georg- taken when the job was almost finished